
ARLENE  BROWN 

I would like to place my name on the ballot to run for the Board of Directors. I am going to continue 

running Briar Hill Farm as George would have wanted. George and I have been breeding, foaling, 

racing and training Massbreds since the early 70’s. I can never fill George’s shoes but I hope to 

follow his vision and see his dream of a new racetrack in Massachusetts fulfilled.  

ROBERT  CURRIE 

My wife and I have owned Thoroughbred horses for the last 50 years. We have also had an interest 

in thoroughbred mares in Kentucky and Florida. Both of these mares are currently retired although 

we still have 2 OTTB’s at our farm. My wife, friend and I have placed several Thoroughbred horses 

at rescue farms in the past few years. 

   I have been a member of the MTBA for 12 years. I have served the MTBA as an alternate, board 

member and treasurer for 8 years. My wife, Joyce Currie is currently a board member. 

I’d be honored to have your support in order to help this organization as a board member. 

ARMAND JANJIGIAN 

I’ve been breeding and racing Massachusetts for approximately 40  years. I have also been on the 

Mass Thoroughbred Breeders Board of directors almost continuously for about 30 years. I believe 

very strongly in the Mass bred program and try to support it as much as I can. I presently have a 

number of Mass breds including 3 mares which have produced three foals this year. I also own the 

stallion “Indian Ocean” I am running for re-election this year and would very much like to continue 

working to promote the Mass bred program. 

 DONNA  PEREIRA 

I am seeking re-election to the Board of Directors for 2018. I have learned a lot over the past 3 years 

and hope my contributions as a board member have been worthwhile. There is much to be done to 

keep our breeder program alive and to get a track here in Massachusetts. 

ANTHONY   SPADEA 

I ask for your support and vote in the upcoming election of the Massachusetts thoroughbred 

Breeders Association. I have been working for horsemen and breeders for the past 35 plus years. I 

have been racing and breeding since 1964 and hope to keep going. The past 3 years have been very 

difficult, but we have managed to hold on and the future looks positive. Serving on the Mass 

Breeders for the past 20 plus years  I have seen many changes I ask for your support and hope the 

HBPA and the Mass Breeders can continue to work together to restore full time racing to New 

England. 

EDWARD   STONE 

I would like to have your vote  for the Board of Directors of The MTBA,  I have been in the horse 

business for over 50  years, however it is the future that is more important. 

  I stand for racing as many  Stakes and other races as possible so that as many Massachusetts 

Breeders as possible can benefit, 

 


